
 
 
 
Conservation and Water Stewardship has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 
from the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 
 

MANITOBA HYDRO - NORTHWEST GAS TRANSMISSION PROJECT - FILE: 
5792.00 
 
A Proposal has been filed by Manitoba Hydro for the Northwest Winnipeg Gas Transmission 
Project consisting of 39 km of new 12 inch diameter steel pipeline connecting the existing Oak 
Bluff pipeline located at the Rosser Gate Station in the R.M. of Rosser to the Liss Pipeline 
located in the R.M. of St. Andrews, 10.5 km of new 12 inch pipeline between Lockport Road in 
the R.M. of St. Andrews to the existing Selkirk Gate Station located in the City of Selkirk and 
9.5 km of new 6 inch pipeline from NW 10-13-2 EPM to the existing Stonewall Gate Station in 
the town of Stonewall.  The project also involves two new valve sites at NW 30-12-2 EPM and 
SE 5-13-3 EPM. 
 
Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a 
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing 
or by e-mail (darrell.ouimet@gov.mb.ca), not later than September 28, 2015 
.  Further information is available from the Public Registries located at: Legislative 
Library, 200 Vaughan St., Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4th Floor, 251 Donald St., 
Winnipeg; Online registry http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/index.html or 
by contacting Darrell Ouimet, Environment Officer at 204-803-1389. 
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 
Section 17 of The Environment Act. 
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